
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER OF CHIEF EXECUTIVES DIRECTORATE

To the: Lead Member of The Chief Executives Directorate

On: 9th February 2004

TITLE: External Environmental Improvements to St. Thomas’s Church, Pendleton, within the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Area.

RECOMMENDATIONS: To approve proposals for improving the external environment of St. Thomas’s Church, Pendleton, funded by the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities (NDC) Partnership as part of works being carried out within the Pendleton Church area.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: St. Thomas’s Church is a Grade II Listed Building and is a historical landmark of local significance, within what has been termed the key gateway into the Charlestown and Lower Kersal NDC area. The NDC are looking to carry out various projects within the area and it is considered that the proposed improvements to the external environment of the Church would provide a “quick win” opportunity to improve the image and appearance of the area. Aside from the contribution the proposed improvements will make to the image and appearance of the area, they will also improve access to what is an important community facility for local residents. 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: Pendleton Church Area Study adopted by the NDC Partnership Board in December 2002.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: It is considered that this project is is a low risk undertaking and the proposals would make a significant, and positive, impact on the image and appearance of the area.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS: NDC Programme 2003/04 – 2004/05


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Not applicable at the moment.

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Ann-Marie Wallace (NDC Accountant) 607 8516

CONTACT OFFICER: Elizabeth Aitchison, NDC Planning Officer (792 5902)


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES: Pendleton

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 
N/A

DETAILS:


The proposed improvements to the external environment of St. Thomas’s Church include for the following:

· Refurbishment of the Church’s floodlighting system;

· Improvements to the perimeter wall and railings of the Ford Lane boundary;

· Improvements to the Church’s pathway;

· The creation of a disabled access ramp and positioning of necessary handrails; and

· The creation of steps to the Church’s vestry.

It is estimated that the proposed work will cost £80,000 including Architects fees. The NDC partnership will provide funding up to a maximum of £80,000 to fund the above proposals. 

The refurbishment of the floodlighting at St. Thomas’s Church includes for the relighting of the clock tower and reinstallation of 8 no. floodlights and cover guards at a total cost of £7,504.75 excluding VAT. The floodlights have unfortunately been the subject of vandalism over recent years and the Church are unable to afford its refurbishment. The Church have however been able to retain the bulbs for floodlights. Delegated approval is to be sought for this element in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation. 

An Architect (Byrom Clark Roberts) has been appointed who is experienced in working with historic buildings and has done work at St. Thomas’s Church on previous occasions. The architect has been appointed to prepare plans and costings for the proposed improvements. Following on from this the Architect will be responsible for implementing and managing the proposals. The Architects fees are 12.5% of the total cost of the project. It is anticipated that the Architect’s fees will not exceed £10,000. 

